Architect’s Bid Evaluation & Cost Estimate Deficiency
Reference 1

A substantial portion of the construction costs for this facility is due to the quality and complexity of building systems required to sustain an animal holding facility in compliance with animal accreditation care standards and minimize short and long term maintenance and operational costs.  Unfortunately the cost projections for these items did not reflect enough of a cost premium for the building systems required.
The Design Team has reviewed the actual bid results with the participating vendors and subcontractors to determine what were the causes of the estimate deficiencies.  They include: 

General

1. Very few sub bids for major subcontracting components of the project due to other construction project commitments by these subcontractors.

2. Sub bids received were much higher than they had anticipated based on experience with construction of equipment intensive facilities.

3. Overall about 60-75% of the underestimate is related to scope and material cost discrepancies.

4. The remainder is related to construction market condition in the Fairbanks area due to a large amount of public, DOD and commercial construction

Mechanical (HVAC and Plumbing) 

1. These building systems and the electrical systems contain a substantial amount of steel, which is suffering from pricing pressures due to high demand.  

2. The project costs of the some of the major HVAC equipment (boilers, air handlers and fuel storage) did not reflect the most current prices (which have been periodically increasing) or the actual quality and/or size required by the specifications that were completed after the 95% estimate was issued.  

3. The extent of piping insulation and installation labor (but not total piping required) was also underestimated.  

Other non-mechanical portions of the work that were significantly underestimated were

1. Unit costs of special finishes required in the animal holding areas.

2. Cost of interior metal framing for holding rooms.

3. Extent of special lighting controls for animal holding areas (these controls were substantially increased after the 95% document review with the Users).

.

